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 香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 

Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department  
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

   

 
放棄註冊商標  

(局部放棄) 

  

根據《商標條例》(第 559章)第 56條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56條，以下註冊商標的擁有人已就某些該

等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 

 
SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S)  

(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 
  
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.:  

302193859 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

CHAN KIT YAN TRADING AS DYNAMIC ENTERPRISE 
FLAT D, 14/F., BLOCK 4, 
FU NING GARDEN, TSEUNG KWAN O, N.T. 
HONG KONG 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

CHAN KIT YAN 
FLAT D, 14/F, BLOCK 4, FU NING GARDEN, 
TSEUNG KWAN O, N.T. 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

45 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

19-03-2012  
 
17-03-2022 

     
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
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類別 Class 36 
Charitable Fund Raising Services; Financial Services; Organizing of Charitable 
Collections, Charitable Collections; Insurance Services; Actuarial Services and the 
Financial Valuation Services relating thereto. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
類別 Class 45 
Personal and Social Services Rendered by Others to meet the needs of individuals; 
Providing Personal and Social Services to Encourage, Foster, Supervise, Coordinate and 
Establish Volunteer Community Services.

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

302203776 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Adler Joailliers SA 
23, rue du Rhône 
1204 Geneva 
SWITZERLAND 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

IPMS CONSULTANTS LIMITED 
UNIT 2004B, 20/F, TOWER 5, CHINA HONG KONG 
CITY, 
33 CANTON ROAD, TSIM SHA TSUI, KOWLOON, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

35 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

27-03-2012  
 
25-03-2022 

     
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
類別 Class 41 
Cultural and artistic activities, namely, organization and conducting of artistic and 
cultural exhibitions; organization of competitions (education or entertainment). 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
類別 Class 35 
Business management; business administration; retailing in the nature of bringing 
together, for the benefit of others, of a variety of goods (excluding the transport 
thereof), enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase those goods in retail 
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stores or at customers' homes, excluding parts and fittings for land vehicles, machine 
tools, parts and fittings for machines, agricultural tools and tools for hatching; 
sales promotion, advertising; presentation of goods on communication media for retail 
purposes; advertising and promotion of artists.

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

302223765 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

OAO "TMK" 
40 bldg 2a 
Pokrovka Street Moscow 105062 
Russian Federation 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

CHINA PATENT AGENT (HONG KONG) LIMITED 
22/F, Great Eagle Centre, 
23 Harbour Road, Wanchai, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

6 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

17-04-2012  
 
11-04-2022 

     
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
類別 Class 7 
Machines and machine tools; motors and engines (except for land vehicles); machine 
coupling and transmission components (except for land vehicles); agricultural 
implements other than hand-operated; incubators for eggs; welding machines, electric; 
aerated beverages making machines; soldering apparatus, gas-operated; vulcanisation 
apparatus; acetylene cleaning apparatus; beer (apparatus for drawing up - under 
pressure); aerated water making apparatus; inking apparatus for printing machines; 
aerators; expansion tanks [parts of machines]; drums [parts of machines]; reels, 
mechanical, for flexible hoses; concrete mixers [machines]; reels [parts of machines]; 
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bobbins for weaving looms; flues for engine boilers; harrows; bulldozers; hoppers 
[mechanical discharging]; borers (mine -); truck lifts; printing rollers for machines; 
rolling mill cylinders; crank shafts; transmission shafts, other than for land 
vehicles; valves [parts of machines]; fans for motors and engines; saw benches [parts 
of machines]; winnowers; bearings [parts of machines]; water heaters [parts of 
machines]; winches; drilling rigs, floating or non-floating; lawnmowers [machines]; 
card clothing [parts of carding machines]; emergency power generators; alternators; 
dynamos; bicycle dynamos; current generators; generators of electricity; exhausts for 
motors and engines; drilling heads [parts of machines]; drilling bits [parts of 
machines]; cylinder heads for engines; soldering blow pipes, gas-operated; raking 
machines; stalk separators [machines]; sieves [machines or parts of machines]; mud 
catchers and collectors [machines]; tarring machines; hydraulic engines and motors; 
aeronautical engines; aeroplane engines; air cushion vehicles (engines for -); 
compressed air engines; jet engines other than for land vehicles; boats (engines for 
-); driving motors other than for land vehicles; de-aerators for feedwater; 
disintegrators; tympans [parts of printing presses]; holding devices for machine 
tools; blade holders [parts of machines]; turf removing ploughs; pressure reducers 
[parts of machines]; diaphragms (pump -); chisels for machines; jacks [machines]; rack 
and pinion jacks; moving pavements [sidewalks]; drills (electric hand -); 
crushers/grinders, electric (domestic -); reapers; reapers and binders; millstones; 
rakes for raking machines; shredders [machines] for industrial use; injectors for 
engines; tools [parts of machines]; hand-held tools, other than hand-operated; air 
condensers; capstans; calenders; rotary steam presses, portable, for fabrics; ditchers 
[ploughs]; carburetters; carriages for knitting machines; crankcases for machines, 
motors and engines; road rollers; pressure valves [parts of machines]; clack valves 
[parts of machines]; can openers, electric; cowlings [parts of machines]; machine 
wheels; freewheels other than for land vehicles; boiler scale collectors (machine -); 
lasts for shoes [parts of machines]; brake shoes other than for vehicles; ball rings 
for bearings; piston segments; grease rings [parts of machines]; reapers and 
threshers; coalcutting machines; fittings for engine boilers; compressors [machines]; 
air pumps [garage installations]; compressors for refrigerators; conveyors [machines]; 
belt conveyors; converters for steel works; aerocondensers; condensers [steam] [parts 
of machines]; diggers [machines]; rams [machines]; thermic lances [machines]; feeders 
(mechanized livestock -); root slicers [machines]; boxes for matrices [printing]; gear 
boxes other than for land vehicles; grease boxes [parts of machines]; housings [parts 
of machines]; harvesting machines; steam engine boilers; coffee grinders, other than 
hand-operated; taps [parts of machines, engines or motors]; bridges (roller -); cranes 
[lifting and hoisting apparatus]; drain cocks; guns (spray -) for paint; cranks [parts 
of machines]; potters' wheels; grindstones [parts of machines]; cultivators 
[machines]; cultivators (motorized -); ploughshares; belts for conveyors; igniting 
magnetos; igniting magnetos for engines; handling machines, automatic [manipulators]; 
lubricators [parts of machines]; churns; matrices for use in printing; fly-wheels 
(machine -); hair clipping machines for animals; machines for the textile industry; 
paper machines; vibrators [machines] for industrial use; bellows [machines]; knitting 
machines; bending machines; ironing machines; mineworking machines; hauling machines 
(net -) [fishing]; bottle sealing machines; sealing machines for industrial purposes; 
embossing machines; engraving machines; finishing machines; disposals (garbage [waste] 
-); blade sharpening [stropping] machines; earth moving machines; cord making 
machines; lace making machines; butter machines; cigarette machines for industrial 
purposes; sausage machines; stereotype machines; hosiery looms; crushing machines; 
dyeing machines; bottle washing machines; dishwashers; bottle filling machines; racket 
stringing machines; leather-working machines; dairy machines; glass working machines; 
tobacco processing machines; corn husking machines; painting machines; oil refining 
machines; peeling machines; printing machines for use on sheet metal; brewing 
machines; colour-washing machines; leather paring machines; bitumen making machines; 
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edible pastes making machines; sugar making machines; weeding machines; cinder sifters 
[machines]; puddling machines; notchers [machine tools]; bread cutting machines; 
blowing machines for the compression, exhaustion and transport of gases; road making 
machines; railroad constructing machines; rail-laying machines; bottle capping 
machines; bottle stoppering machines; trash compacting machines; blowing machines for 
the compression, sucking and carrying of grain; die-stamping machines; stamping 
machines; darning machines; drainage machines; wrapping machines; grain separators; 
bookbinding apparatus and machines for industrial purposes; cleaning (machines and 
apparatus for -), electric; carpet shampooing (machines and apparatus for -), 
electric; polishing (machines and apparatus for -) [electric]; sizing machines; 
punching machines; riveting machines; kitchen machines, electric; foundry machines; 
presses (smoothing -); fleshing machines; rinsing machines; flour mill machines; 
hemming machines; braiding machines; wringing machines for laundry; steam engines; 
printing machines; rotary printing presses; typographic machines; compressed air 
machines; type-setting machines [printing]; dressing (apparatus for -); spinning 
frames; heel-making machines; filling machines; friezing machines; cutters [machines]; 
road sweeping machines [self-propelled]; pressing machines to make satin-like; 
agricultural machines; sorting machines for industry; stitching machines; washing 
machines; washing machines [laundry]; coin-operated washing machines; clippers 
[machines]; drying machines; looms [machines]; kneading machines; beating machines; 
beaters, electric; packaging machines; molding machines; type-setting machines 
[photocomposition]; carding machines; sewing machines; typecasting machines; 
electromechanical machines for chemical industry; labellers [machines]; ore treating 
machines; milking machines; mills [machines]; mills for household purposes, other than 
hand-operated; pepper mills other than hand-operated; flour mills; centrifugal mills; 
controls (hydraulic -) for machines, motors and engines; machine wheelwork; controls 
(pneumatic -) for machines, motors and engines; feeders [parts of machines]; forge 
bellows; mixers [machines]; blenders, electric, for household purposes; agitators; 
bags (vacuum cleaner -); threshing machines; hammers (pneumatic -); hammers [parts of 
machines]; tilt hammers; power hammers; reeling apparatus, mechanical; boats (motors 
for -); clutches other than for land vehicles; meat choppers [machines]; 
superchargers; guides for machines; vacuum cleaner attachments for disseminating 
perfumes and disinfectants; pumps [machines]; pumps [parts of machines, engines or 
motors]; aerating pumps for aquaria; pumps (vacuum -) [machines]; compressed air 
pumps; pumps for heating installations; beer pumps; lubricating pumps; centrifugal 
pumps; blades [parts of machines]; knives for mowing machines; blades (chaff cutter 
-); knives, electric; scissors, electric; bearing brackets for machines; atomisers 
[machines]; axles for machines; steam traps; chucks [parts of machines]; drill chucks 
[parts of machines]; manifold (exhaust -) for engines; soldering irons, gas-operated; 
superheaters; gears, other than for land vehicles; reduction gears other than for land 
vehicles; propulsion mechanisms other than for land vehicles; drilling machines; saws 
[machines]; chain saws; guns [tools using explosives]; glue guns, electric; compressed 
air guns for the extrusion of mastics; carburetter feeders; feeding apparatus for 
engine boilers; loading ramps; ploughs; pneumatic transporters; hangers [parts of 
machines]; anti-friction bearings for machines; roller bearings; self-oiling bearings; 
bearings for transmission shafts; ball-bearings; journal boxes [parts of machines]; 
elevators [lifts]; lifts, other than ski-lifts; hoists; pulleys; saw blades [parts of 
machines]; pistons [parts of machines or engines]; dashpot plungers [parts of 
machines]; pistons for engines; cylinders (pistons for -); catalytic converters; 
torque converters other than for land vehicles; conversion apparatus (fuel -) for 
internal combustion engines; presses [machines for industrial purposes]; presses; 
fodder presses; printing presses; typographic presses; swaging machines; transmissions 
for machines; elevator belts; drives (pedal -) for sewing machines; high pressure 
washers; cleaning appliances utilizing steam; food processors, electric; springs 
[parts of machines]; spinning wheels; punches for punching machines; kick starters for 
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motorcycles; vacuum cleaners; tambours for embroidery machines; radiators [cooling] 
for motors and engines; pulverisers (sewage -); air brushes for applying colour; 
regulators [parts of machines]; pressure regulators [parts of machines]; feedwater 
regulators; speed governors for machines, engines and motors; knives [parts of 
machines]; cutting blow pipes, gas-operated; loom shafts; gears for weaving looms; 
belts for machines; fan belts for motors and engines; belts (dynamo -); belts for 
motors and engines; adhesive bands for pulleys; sifters; robots [machines]; stuffing 
boxes [parts of machines]; paper feeders [printing]; whisks, electric, for household 
purposes; sparking plugs for internal combustion engines; glow plugs for diesel 
engines; tedding machines; separators; separators (steam/oil -); cream/milk 
separators; sowers [machines]; mixing machines; snow ploughs; sheaf-binding machines; 
joints [parts of engines]; shaft couplings [machines]; fruit presses, electric, for 
household purposes; chaff cutters; milking machines (teat cups [suction cups] for -); 
stands for machines; machine tools; woodworking machines; sharpening machines; die-
cutting and tapping machines; trueing machines; mortising machines; stone working 
machines; metalworking machines; threading machines; planing machines; looms; lathes 
[machine tools]; milling machines; metal drawing machines; rolling mills; starters for 
motors and engines; stators [parts of machines]; glaziers' diamonds [parts of 
machines]; tables for machines; derricks; slide rests [parts of machines]; couplings 
other than for land vehicles; heat exchangers [parts of machines]; grating machines 
for vegetables; transmissions, other than for land vehicles; control cables for 
machines, engines or motors; boiler tubes [parts of machines]; turbines other than for 
land vehicles; hydraulic turbines; turbocompressors; connecting rods for machines, 
motors and engines; central vacuum cleaning installations; suction machines for 
industrial purposes; vehicle washing installations; degreasers [machines]; dust 
exhausting installations for cleaning purposes; mineral water making machines; sifting 
installations; pneumatic tube conveyors; dust removing installations for cleaning 
purposes; condensing installations; air suction machines; dividing machines; igniting 
devices for internal combustion engines; washing apparatus; binding apparatus for hay; 
extractors for mines; door openers and closers (hydraulic -) [parts of machines]; door 
openers and closers (pneumatic -) [parts of machines]; anti-pollution devices for 
motors and engines; curtain drawing devices, electrically operated; adhesive tape 
dispensers [machines]; beverage preparation machines, electromechanical; food 
preparation machines, electromechanical; control mechanisms for machines, engines or 
motors; shoe polishers, electric; wax-polishing (machines and apparatus for -), 
electric; air cushion devices for moving loads; handling apparatus for loading and 
unloading; elevating apparatus; aprons [parts of machines]; filter presses; filters 
[parts of machines or engines]; filtering machines; filters for cleaning cooling air, 
for engines; molds [parts of machines]; plates (printing -); brake linings other than 
for vehicles; journals [parts of machines]; centrifugal machines; elevator chains 
[parts of machines]; chains (driving -) other than for land vehicles; cylinders for 
motors and engines; cylinders for machines; printing cylinders; shuttles [parts of 
machines]; joints (universal -) [cardan joints]; pulleys [parts of machines]; vacuum 
cleaner hoses; brushes [parts of machines]; brushes (dynamo -); brushes, electrically 
operated; carbon brushes [electricity]; ejectors; fuel economisers for motors and 
engines; excavators; shovels, mechanical; agricultural elevators; motors, electric, 
other than for land vehicles; electric hammers; parquet wax-polishers, electric; 
cartridges for filtering machines; escalators; automatic grapnels for marine purposes. 
 
類別 Class 11 
Apparatus for lighting, heating, steam generating, cooking, refrigerating, drying, 
ventilating, water supply and sanitary purposes; lamp shades; accumulators (steam -); 
accumulators (heat -); defrosters for vehicles; water heaters [apparatus]; 
distillation apparatus; desiccating apparatus; disinfectant apparatus; air deodorising 
apparatus; tanning apparatus [sun beds]; air (ionisation apparatus for the treatment 
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of -); coffee roasters; beverages cooling apparatus; hand drying apparatus for 
washrooms; water purifying apparatus and machines; refrigerating apparatus and 
machines; drying apparatus and installations; freezers; drying apparatus; fruit 
roasters; framework of metal for ovens; coolers for furnaces; expansion tanks for 
central heating installations; refining towers for distillation; bidets; boilers, 
other than parts of machines; bath tubs; baths (spa -) [vessels]; bath tubs for sitz 
baths; waffle irons, electric; fans [air-conditioning]; fans [parts of air-
conditioning installations]; fans (electric -) for personal use; roasting spits; 
flushing apparatus; air reheaters; extractor hoods for kitchens; gas generators 
[installations]; condensers (gas -), other than parts of machines; acetylene 
generators; hydrants; burners; acetylene burners; petrol burners; burners (gas -); 
burners for lamps; burners (germicidal -); burners (incandescent -); oxhydrogen 
burners; burners (laboratory -); oil burners; alcohol burners; hot water bottles; 
footwarmers, electric or non-electric; bedwarmers; pocket warmers; lampshade holders; 
stills; showers; chimney flues; containers (refrigerating -); gas lighters; lighters; 
friction lighters for igniting gas; chimney blowers; coils [parts of distilling, 
heating or cooling installations]; ash boxes (furnace -); evaporators; flares; shower 
cubicles (enclosures); turkish bath cabinets, portable; refrigerating chambers; 
fireplaces, domestic; autoclaves [electric pressure cookers]; air valves for steam 
heating installations; level controlling valves in tanks; thermostatic valves [parts 
of heating installations]; carpets (electrically heated -); light bulbs; light bulbs, 
electric; solar collectors [heating]; distillation columns; lamp globes; air 
conditioning apparatus; gas boilers; laundry room boilers; heating boilers; coffee 
machines, electric; faucets for pipes; taps [faucets]; mixer taps for water pipes; 
forges, portable; barbecue grills (lava rocks for us in -); christmas trees (electric 
lights for -); acetylene flares; safety lamps; gas lamps; curling lamps; germicidal 
lamps for purifying air; projector lamps; lamps for directional signals of 
automobiles; light bulbs for directional signals for vehicles; arc lamps; laboratory 
lamps; oil lamps; soldering lamps; ultraviolet ray lamps, not for medical purposes; 
miners' lamps; electric lamps; chandeliers; barbecues; watering machines for 
agricultural purposes; disposable sterilization pouches; footmuffs, electrically 
heated; feeding bottles (heaters, electric, for -); baths (heaters for -); heaters for 
heating irons; heaters (immersion -); brackets for gas burners; anti-splash tap 
nozzles; heat pumps; filaments for electric lamps; filaments, electric (heating -); 
filaments (magnesium -) for lighting; house numbers (luminous -); bath linings; 
defrosting windows of vehicles (heating apparatus for -); bath fittings (hot air -); 
bath fittings; furnaces (loading apparatus for -); kiln furniture [supports]; bath 
installations (sauna -); refrigerating appliances and installations; blankets, 
electric, not for medical purposes; lamp reflectors; reflectors (vehicle -); chambers 
(clean -) [sanitary installations]; steam boilers, other than parts of machines; 
pasteurisers; lamp casings; sockets for electric lights; coffee percolators, electric; 
furnaces, other than for experimental purposes; stoves [heating apparatus]; hot air 
ovens; microwave ovens [cooking apparatus]; incinerators; kilns; solar furnaces; 
urinals [sanitary fixtures]; feeding apparatus for heating boilers; heating plates; 
cookers; kitchen ranges [ovens]; aquarium heaters; aquarium lights; cushions [pads] 
(heating -), electric, not for medical purposes; cooking utensils, electric; water 
intake apparatus; deodorising apparatus, not for personal use; dehydrating (apparatus 
for -) foodstuffs organic materials; griddles [cooking appliances]; fumigation 
apparatus, not for medical purposes; gas scrubbing apparatus; oil-scrubbing apparatus; 
glue-heating appliances; drying apparatus for fodder and forage; water filtering 
apparatus; air purifying apparatus and machines; cooling appliances and installations; 
cooking installations; lighting installations; sanitary installations; cooking rings; 
lighting apparatus for vehicles; heating apparatus, electric; hot air apparatus; steam 
facial apparatus [saunas]; safety accessories for water or gas apparatus and pipes; 
gas apparatus (regulating and safety accessories for -); regulating accessories for 
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water or gas apparatus and pipes; regulating and safety accessories for water 
apparatus; gas pipes (regulating and safety accessories for -); roasting jacks; anti-
dazzle devices for automobiles [lamp fittings]; plate warmers; electric appliances for 
making yogurt; rotisseries; radiator caps; diving lights; flashlights [torches]; 
washers for water taps; anti-glare devices for vehicles [lamp fittings]; radiators 
[heating]; central heating radiators; radiators, electric; sinks; disinfectant 
dispensers for toilets; drip irrigation emitters [irrigation fittings]; diffusers 
(light -); atomic piles; heat regenerators; flushing tanks; pressure water tanks; fire 
bars; roasters; lamps; standard lamps; ceiling lights; seats (toilet -); air vehicles 
(lighting installations for -); gas scrubbers [parts of gas installations]; lamp 
glasses; sterilizers; water sterilizers; air sterilisers; air driers [dryers]; laundry 
dryers, electric; driers (hair -); malt roasters; tobacco roasters; heat exchangers, 
not parts of machines; bread toasters; discharge tubes, electric, for lighting; 
chimneys (lamp -); luminous tubes for lighting; flues for heating boilers; boiler 
pipes [tubes] for heating installations; pipes [parts of sanitary installations]; 
toilets [water-closets]; toilets, portable; humidifiers for central heating radiators; 
wash-hand basins [parts of sanitary installations]; toilet bowls; water conduits 
installations; bath installations; air conditioning installations; air conditioners 
for vehicles; desalination plants; nuclear fuel and nuclear moderating material 
(installations for processing -); watering installations, automatic; cooling 
installations for water; cooling installations for liquids; milk cooling 
installations; cooling installations for tobacco; water purification installations; 
purification installations for sewage; steam generating installations; water 
distribution installations; air filtering installations; swimming pools chlorinating 
units; ventilation [air-conditioning] installations and apparatus; softening apparatus 
(water -); cooling installations and machines; heating installations; heaters for 
vehicles; heating installations (hot water -); polymerisation installations; water 
supply installations; ash conveyor installations, automatic; whirlpool-jet apparatus; 
air cooling apparatus; furnaces; aquarium filtration apparatus; flare stacks for use 
in the oil industry; headlights for automobiles; vehicle headlights; filters [parts of 
household or industrial installations]; filters for air conditioning; coffee filters, 
electric; drinking water (filters for -); lanterns; automobile lights; bicycle lights; 
lights for vehicles; pocket searchlights; lanterns for lighting; chines lanterns; 
fountains; fountains (ornamental -); deep fryers, electric; oven fittings made of 
fireclay; fittings, shaped, for furnaces; refrigerators; chromatography apparatus for 
industrial purposes; kettles, electric; dampers [heating]; ventilation hoods; 
ventilation hoods for laboratories; dental ovens; refrigerating cabinets; ice boxes; 
economizers (fuel -); carbon for arc lamps; elements (heating -). 
 
類別 Class 19 
Building materials (non-metallic); non-metallic rigid pipes for building; asphalt, 
pitch and bitumen; non-metallic transportable buildings; aquaria [structures]; 
alabaster; door casings, not of metal; window frames, not of metal; asbestos cement; 
asphalt; beams, not of metal; balustrading; huts; pools (swimming -) [structures, not 
of metal]; arbours [structures] not of metal; concrete; bitumen; telephone booths, not 
of metal; beacons, not of metal, non-luminous; building paper; busts of stone, 
concrete or marble; bird baths [structures, not of metal]; binding agents for making 
briquettes; road repair (binding material for -); stained-glass windows; felt for 
building; aviaries, not of metal [structures]; gates, not of metal; diving boards, not 
of metal; geotextiles; gypsum; plaster; potters' clay; clay (potters' -) [raw 
material]; bricks (earth for -); clay ; gravel; aquarium gravel; granite; folding 
doors, not of metal; doors, not of metal ; coal tar; chimney cowls, not of metal; 
memorial plaques, not of metal; roofing shingles; timber (worked -); veneer wood; 
moldable wood; chimney shafts, not of metal; jalousies, not of metal; gutters, not of 
metal; bagasses of can (agglomerated -) [building material]; signs, non-luminous and 
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non-mechanical, not of metal, for roads; signs, not of metal (non-luminous and non-
mechanical -); calcareous stone; lime; stonemasonry (works of -); works of art of 
stone, concrete or marble; cabanas not of metal; building stone; rubble; artificial 
stone; gravestones; reeds, for building; building (framework for -), not of metal; 
greenhouse frames, not of metal; cornices, not of metal; building cardboard 
[asphalted]; wood pulp board, for building; cardboard (building -); skating rinks 
[structures, not of metal]; quartz; caissons for construction work under water; 
bricks; fire burrs; water-pipe valves, not of metal or plastic; drain traps [valves], 
not of metal or plastic; mooring bollards, not of metal; cement posts; mantlepieces; 
chimney pots, not of metal; buildings, not of metal; poles, not of metal, for electric 
power lines; stringers [parts of staircases], not of metal; roofing, not of metal; 
manhole covers, not of metal; xylolith; chicken-houses, not of metal; paint spraying 
booths, not of metal; fair huts; building timber; timber (manufactured -); timber 
(sawn -); wood, semi-worked; staircases, not of metal; stair-treads [steps], not of 
metal; reinforcing materials, not of metal, for building; bituminous products for 
building; tar; planks [wood for building]; road coating materials; roads (materials 
for making and coating -); chalk (raw -); calcareous marl; mosaics for building; 
marble; slate powder; porches, not of metal, for building; roof flashing, not of 
metal; perches; wall claddings, not of metal, for building; moldings, not of metal, 
for building; moldings, not of metal, for cornices; coatings [building materials]; 
enclosures (tomb or grave -), not of metal; laths, not of metal; scantlings 
[carpentry]; boards (floor -); wall linings, not of metal, for building; fences, not 
of metal; crash barriers, not of metal, for roads; latticework, not of metal; windows, 
not of metal; olivine for building; concrete (shuttering, not of metal, for -); 
greenhouses, transportable, not of metal; branching pipes, not of metal; monuments, 
not of metal; tombs [monuments], not of metal; wainscotting, not of metal; signalling 
panels, non-luminous and non-mechanical, not of metal; flooring (parquet -); 
partitions, not of metal; floors, not of metal; ceilings, not of metal; lintels, not 
of metal; casement windows, not of metal; sand, except foundry sand; aquarium sand; 
sand (silver -); sandstone for building; rocket launching platforms, not of metal; 
platforms, prefabricated, not of metal; tiles, not of metal, for building; floor 
tiles, not of metal; paving slabs, not of metal; cement slabs; gravestone slabs, not 
of metal; roofing, not of metal, incorporating solar cells; cladding, not of metal, 
for building; asphalt paving; wood paving; lighting slabs; macadam; cement coatings 
(fireproof -); paving blocks, not of metal; roof coverings, not of metal; bituminous 
coatings for roofing; vinyl siding; tarred strips, for building; road marking sheets 
and strips of synthetic material; sills, not of metal; docks, not of metal, for 
mooring boats (floating -); cork [compressed]; props, not of metal; grout; asbestos 
mortar; tanks of masonry; furrings of wood; pilings, not of metal; insect screens not 
of metal; vaults, not of metal [burial]; bicycle parking installations, not of metal; 
shutters, not of metal; statues of stone, concrete or marble; figurines [statuettes] 
of stone, concrete or marble; building glass; alabaster glass; safety glass; glass 
granules for road marking; insulating glass [building]; window glass, except glass for 
vehicle windows; plate glass [windows], for building; tombstone stelae, not of metal; 
advertisement columns, not of metal; telegraph posts, not of metal; hips for roofing; 
terra cotta; penstock pipes, not of metal; pipes (water--) not of metal; gutter pipes, 
not of metal; ducts, not of metal, for ventilating and air-conditioning installations; 
drain pipes, not of metal; chimneys, not of metal; pipes (rigid -), not of metal 
[building]; sandstone tubes; tufa; angle irons, not of metal; lengthening pieces, not 
of metal, for chimneys; plywood; door panels, not of metal; foundry molds [moulds], 
not of metal; floor boards (parquet -); pigsties; silos, not of metal; silica 
[quartz]; blast furnaces (cement for -); furnaces (cement for -); magnesia cement; 
cement ; pantiles; schists; roofing slates; slag [building material]; clinker stone; 
railroad ties, not of metal; veneers; blinds [outdoor], not of metal and not of 
textile; clinker ballast; building panels, not of metal; masts [poles], not of metal; 
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flashing, not of metal, for building; concrete building elements; letter boxes of 
masonry. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
類別 Class 6 
Common metals and their alloys; metal building materials; transportable buildings of 
metal; materials of metal for railway tracks; non-electric cables and wires of common 
metal; ironmongery, small items of metal hardware; pipes and tubes of metal; safes; 
goods of common metal not included in other classes; ores; aluminium; anchors; 
fittings of metal for compressed air ducts; fittings of metal for building; white 
metal; beacons of metal, non-luminous; vats of metal; girders of metal; joists of 
metal; bottles [metal containers] for compressed gas or liquid air; preserving boxes 
of metal; reels of metal, non-mechanical, for flexible hoses; swimming pools [metal 
structures]; beryllium [glucinium]; blooms [metallurgy]; ingots of common metal; bolts 
of metal; eye bolts; casks of metal; buoys (mooring -) of metal; barrels of metal; 
bracelets of metal (identification -) for hospitals; bronze; bells ; bells for 
animals; letters and numerals of common metal, except type; silos of metal; busts of 
common metal; vanadium; baths (bird -) [structures of metal]; benches (vice -) of 
metal; screws of metal; aviaries of metal [structures]; tungsten; hoppers of metal, 
non-mechanical; gates of metal; sleeves [metal hardware]; signboards of metal; diving 
boards of metal; loading gauge rods, of metal, for railway wagons; nuts of metal; 
galena [ore]; celtium [hafnium]; nails; brads; horseshoe nails; germanium; tombs of 
metal; vice claws of metal; doors of metal; chimney cowls of metal; paving blocks of 
metal; memorial plaques, of metal; tombstone plaques of metal; chimney shafts of 
metal; packaging containers of metal; containers of metal for storing acids; jalousies 
of metal; iron, unwrought or semi-wrought; gutters of metal; tinplate; bungs of metal; 
bars (latch -) of metal; window fasteners of metal; crampons of metal [cramps]; 
binding screws of metal for cables; wheel clamps [boots]; rivets of metal; padlocks; 
locks of metal for vehicles; locks of metal, other than electric; locks of metal for 
bags; spring locks; box fasteners of metal; machine belt fasteners of metal; door 
bolts; bottle closures of metal; closures of metal for containers; plugs of metal 
(wall -); latches of metal; tension links; stretchers for metal bands [tension links]; 
wire stretchers [tension links]; iron bands (stretchers for -) [tension links]; 
couplings of metal for chains; door bells, non-electric; signs, non-luminous and non-
mechanical, of metal, for roads; signs, non-luminous and non-mechanical, of metal; 
numberplates, of metal; bronzes [works of art]; works of art of common metal; indium; 
cabanas of metal; telephone booths of metal; cadmium; paint (booths of metal for 
spraying -); ropes of metal; telpher cables; greenhouse frames of metal; building 
(framework of metal for -); cornices of metal; skating rinks [structures of metal]; 
cermets; drain traps [valves] of metal; keys; knobs of metal; cobalt, raw; chill-molds 
[foundry]; elbows of metal for pipes; bed casters of metal; casters of metal 
(furniture -); manifolds of metal for pipelines; pillars of metal for buildings; 
sealing caps of metal; bottle caps of metal; tent pegs of metal; keys (rings of common 
metal for -); copper rings; ferrules of metal; ferrules of metal for handles; rings of 
metal; door fittings, of metal; fittings of metal for windows; buildings of metal; 
guard rails of metal; baskets of metal; money boxes of metal; door cases of metal; 
stringers [parts of staircases] of metal; casks (taps for -), of metal; tubbing of 
metal; casings of metal for oilwells; roofing of metal; brackets of metal for 
building; turntables [railways]; manhole covers of metal; pitons of metal 
[mountaineering equipment]; hooks [metal hardware]; pot hooks of metal; hooks for 
slate [metal hardware]; hooks of metal for clothes rails; clothes hooks of metal; 
chicken-houses, of metal; brass, unwrought or semi-wrought; bands of metal for tying-
up purposes; scaffolding of metal; staircases of metal; ladders of metal; limonite; 
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steel sheets; cast steel; animals (traps for wild -) ; magnesium; manganese; 
reinforcing materials, of metal, for concrete; machine belts (reinforcing materials of 
metal for -); pipes (reinforcing materials of metal for -); building (reinforcing 
materials of metal for -); materials of metal for funicular railway permanent ways; 
railway material of metal; masts of metal; steel masts; copper, unwrought or semi-
wrought; sheets and plates of metal; common metals, unwrought or semi-wrought; 
pyrophoric metals; molybdenum; door knockers; monuments of metal; pipe muffs of metal; 
porches of metal [building]; tombs (monuments of metal for -); bronzes for tombstones; 
roof flashing of metal; fish plates [rails]; flashing of metal, for building; anvils; 
anvils [portable]; beak-irons [bick-irons]; ferrules of metal for walking sticks; rope 
thimbles of metal; handcuffs; duckboards of metal; german silver; nickel; niobium; 
grease nipples; thread of metal for tying-up purposes; binding thread of metal for 
agricultural purposes; house numbers of metal, non-luminous; braces of metal for 
handling loads; wall claddings of metal [building]; wall linings of metal [building]; 
cladding of metal for construction and building; moldings of metal for cornices; laths 
of metal; barrel hoops of metal; fences of metal; tree protectors of metal; barriers 
(crash -) of metal for roads; latticework of metal; ironwork for doors; ironwork for 
windows; windows of metal; casement windows of metal; tin; shuttering of metal for 
concrete; filings of metal; cask stands of metal; poles of metal, for electric lines; 
props of metal; wainscotting of metal; signalling panels, non-luminous and non-
mechanical, of metal; branching pipes of metal; partitions of metal; lintels of metal; 
strap-hinges of metal; shims; rocket launching platforms of metal; platforms, 
prefabricated, of metal ; pallets of metal (transport -); floor tiles, of metal; tiles 
of metal for building; anchor plates; armour plate; gravestone slabs of metal; tile 
floorings of metal; iron slabs; lead seals; loading pallets, of metal; handling 
pallets of metal; firedogs [andirons]; armour plating; roof coverings of metal; floors 
of metal; sills of metal; ceilings of metal; brazing alloys; gold solder; silver 
solder; door closers, non-electric; valves of metal, other than parts of machines; 
cables and pipes (clips of metal for -); water-pipe valves of metal; docks of metal 
for mooring boats (floating -); iron wire; aluminium wire; wire for aerials; soldering 
wire of metal; wire of common metal alloys, except fuse wire; barbed wire; copper 
wire, not insulated; steel wire; washers of metal; springs [metal hardware]; welding 
(rods of metal for -); brazing (rods of metal for -); rods of metal for brazing and 
welding; enclosures of metal for tombs; window frames of metal; frames of metal for 
building; tanks of metal; containers of metal [storage, transport]; containers of 
metal for liquid fuel; containers of metal for compressed gas or liquid air; floating 
containers of metal; rails of metal; belts of metal for handling loads; gratings of 
metal; furnace fireguards; pulleys of metal, other than for machines; runners of metal 
for sliding doors; sash pulleys; iron ores; ores of metal; chrome ores; tool handles 
of metal; door handles of metal; scythe handles of metal; broom handles of metal; 
knife handles of metal; pilings of metal; lead, unwrought or semi-wrought; safes 
[strong boxes]; vaults of metal [burial]; buckles of common metal [hardware]; door 
scrapers; cable joints of metal, non-electric; junctions of metal for pipes; jets of 
metal; anti-friction metal; silver plated tin alloy; nickel-silver; bindings of metal; 
sheaf binders of metal; shutters of metal; outdoor blinds of metal; steel alloys; hoop 
iron; hoop steel; steel, unwrought or semi-wrought; tinfoil; statues of common metal; 
figurines [statuettes] of common metal; tombstone stelae of metal; pegs of metal; bars 
for metal railings; posts of metal; advertisement columns of metal; telegraph posts of 
metal; points (railway -); steps [ladders] of metal; loads (slings of metal for 
handling -); stair treads [steps] of metal; identity plates of metal; tantalum 
[metal]; mortar (troughs of metal for mixing -); greenhouses of metal, transportable; 
titanium; wire cloth; tombac; boarding stairs of metal, mobile, for passengers; cables 
of metal, non-electric; wire rope; pipework of metal; air conditioning installations 
(ducts of metal for ventilating and -); penstock pipes of metal; pipes of metal; 
gutter pipes of metal; drain pipes of metal; chimneys of metal; water-pipes of metal; 
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steel pipes; central heating installations (ducts and pipes of metal for -); mooring 
bollards of metal; turnstiles, non-automatic; angle irons; packings (tin-plate -); 
stops of metal; door stops of metal; sash fasteners of metal for windows; bicycle 
parking installations of metal; towel dispensers, fixed, of metal; tungsten iron; iron 
(molybdenum -); iron (silicon -); ferrotitanium; chrome iron; door panels of metal; 
flanges of metal [collars]; vanes of metal (weather- or wind- -); aluminium foil; 
foils of metal for wrapping and packaging; ice moulds of metal; foundry molds [moulds] 
of metal; coffins (fittings of metal for -); beds (fittings of metal for -); fittings 
of metal for furniture; building or furniture fittings of nickel-silver; chromium; 
cattle chains; chains for dogs; safety chains of metal; chains of metal; zinc; 
zirconium; tiles of metal; cast iron, unwrought or semi-wrought; balls of steel; 
hinges of metal; poles of metal; crampons [climbing irons]; cashboxes of metal; boxes 
(safety cash -) ; belt stretchers of metal; railroad ties of metal; window casement 
bolts; cotter pins; spurs; roller blinds of steel; boards of metal (building -); 
insect screens of metal; furnace fire screens; badges of metal for vehicles; bolts 
(lock -); bins of metal; tool boxes of metal, empty; chests of metal for food; boxes 
of common metal; letter boxes of metal; animals (metal cages for wild -); bird-
repelling devices made of metal (wind-driven -).

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

302223774 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

The applicant claims the colours orange and 
black as elements of the trade mark. 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

OAO "TMK" 
40 bldg 2a 
Pokrovka Street Moscow 105062 
Russian Federation 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

CHINA PATENT AGENT (HONG KONG) LIMITED 
22/F, Great Eagle Centre, 
23 Harbour Road, Wanchai, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

6 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  

17-04-2012  
 
11-04-2022 
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Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

     
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
類別 Class 7 
Machines and machine tools; motors and engines (except for land vehicles); machine 
coupling and transmission components (except for land vehicles); agricultural 
implements other than hand-operated; incubators for eggs; welding machines, electric; 
aerated beverages making machines; soldering apparatus, gas-operated; vulcanisation 
apparatus; acetylene cleaning apparatus; beer (apparatus for drawing up - under 
pressure); aerated water making apparatus; inking apparatus for printing machines; 
aerators; expansion tanks [parts of machines]; drums [parts of machines]; reels, 
mechanical, for flexible hoses; concrete mixers [machines]; reels [parts of machines]; 
bobbins for weaving looms; flues for engine boilers; harrows; bulldozers; hoppers 
[mechanical discharging]; borers (mine -); truck lifts; printing rollers for machines; 
rolling mill cylinders; crank shafts; transmission shafts, other than for land 
vehicles; valves [parts of machines]; fans for motors and engines; saw benches [parts 
of machines]; winnowers; bearings [parts of machines]; water heaters [parts of 
machines]; winches; drilling rigs, floating or non-floating; lawnmowers [machines]; 
card clothing [parts of carding machines]; emergency power generators; alternators; 
dynamos; bicycle dynamos; current generators; generators of electricity; exhausts for 
motors and engines; drilling heads [parts of machines]; drilling bits [parts of 
machines]; cylinder heads for engines; soldering blow pipes, gas-operated; raking 
machines; stalk separators [machines]; sieves [machines or parts of machines]; mud 
catchers and collectors [machines]; tarring machines; hydraulic engines and motors; 
aeronautical engines; aeroplane engines; air cushion vehicles (engines for -); 
compressed air engines; jet engines other than for land vehicles; boats (engines for 
-); driving motors other than for land vehicles; de-aerators for feedwater; 
disintegrators; tympans [parts of printing presses]; holding devices for machine 
tools; blade holders [parts of machines]; turf removing ploughs; pressure reducers 
[parts of machines]; diaphragms (pump -); chisels for machines; jacks [machines]; rack 
and pinion jacks; moving pavements [sidewalks]; drills (electric hand -); 
crushers/grinders, electric (domestic -); reapers; reapers and binders; millstones; 
rakes for raking machines; shredders [machines] for industrial use; injectors for 
engines; tools [parts of machines]; hand-held tools, other than hand-operated; air 
condensers; capstans; calenders; rotary steam presses, portable, for fabrics; ditchers 
[ploughs]; carburetters; carriages for knitting machines; crankcases for machines, 
motors and engines; road rollers; pressure valves [parts of machines]; clack valves 
[parts of machines]; can openers, electric; cowlings [parts of machines]; machine 
wheels; freewheels other than for land vehicles; boiler scale collectors (machine -); 
lasts for shoes [parts of machines]; brake shoes other than for vehicles; ball rings 
for bearings; piston segments; grease rings [parts of machines]; reapers and 
threshers; coalcutting machines; fittings for engine boilers; compressors [machines]; 
air pumps [garage installations]; compressors for refrigerators; conveyors [machines]; 
belt conveyors; converters for steel works; aerocondensers; condensers [steam] [parts 
of machines]; diggers [machines]; rams [machines]; thermic lances [machines]; feeders 
(mechanized livestock -); root slicers [machines]; boxes for matrices [printing]; gear 
boxes other than for land vehicles; grease boxes [parts of machines]; housings [parts 
of machines]; harvesting machines; steam engine boilers; coffee grinders, other than 
hand-operated; taps [parts of machines, engines or motors]; bridges (roller -); cranes 
[lifting and hoisting apparatus]; drain cocks; guns (spray -) for paint; cranks [parts 
of machines]; potters' wheels; grindstones [parts of machines]; cultivators 
[machines]; cultivators (motorized -); ploughshares; belts for conveyors; igniting 
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magnetos; igniting magnetos for engines; handling machines, automatic [manipulators]; 
lubricators [parts of machines]; churns; matrices for use in printing; fly-wheels 
(machine -); hair clipping machines for animals; machines for the textile industry; 
paper machines; vibrators [machines] for industrial use; bellows [machines]; knitting 
machines; bending machines; ironing machines; mineworking machines; hauling machines 
(net -) [fishing]; bottle sealing machines; sealing machines for industrial purposes; 
embossing machines; engraving machines; finishing machines; disposals (garbage [waste] 
-); blade sharpening [stropping] machines; earth moving machines; cord making 
machines; lace making machines; butter machines; cigarette machines for industrial 
purposes; sausage machines; stereotype machines; hosiery looms; crushing machines; 
dyeing machines; bottle washing machines; dishwashers; bottle filling machines; racket 
stringing machines; leather-working machines; dairy machines; glass working machines; 
tobacco processing machines; corn husking machines; painting machines; oil refining 
machines; peeling machines; printing machines for use on sheet metal; brewing 
machines; colour-washing machines; leather paring machines; bitumen making machines; 
edible pastes making machines; sugar making machines; weeding machines; cinder sifters 
[machines]; puddling machines; notchers [machine tools]; bread cutting machines; 
blowing machines for the compression, exhaustion and transport of gases; road making 
machines; railroad constructing machines; rail-laying machines; bottle capping 
machines; bottle stoppering machines; trash compacting machines; blowing machines for 
the compression, sucking and carrying of grain; die-stamping machines; stamping 
machines; darning machines; drainage machines; wrapping machines; grain separators; 
bookbinding apparatus and machines for industrial purposes; cleaning (machines and 
apparatus for -), electric; carpet shampooing (machines and apparatus for -), 
electric; polishing (machines and apparatus for -) [electric]; sizing machines; 
punching machines; riveting machines; kitchen machines, electric; foundry machines; 
presses (smoothing -); fleshing machines; rinsing machines; flour mill machines; 
hemming machines; braiding machines; wringing machines for laundry; steam engines; 
printing machines; rotary printing presses; typographic machines; compressed air 
machines; type-setting machines [printing]; dressing (apparatus for -); spinning 
frames; heel-making machines; filling machines; friezing machines; cutters [machines]; 
road sweeping machines [self-propelled]; pressing machines to make satin-like; 
agricultural machines; sorting machines for industry; stitching machines; washing 
machines; washing machines [laundry]; coin-operated washing machines; clippers 
[machines]; drying machines; looms [machines]; kneading machines; beating machines; 
beaters, electric; packaging machines; molding machines; type-setting machines 
[photocomposition]; carding machines; sewing machines; typecasting machines; 
electromechanical machines for chemical industry; labellers [machines]; ore treating 
machines; milking machines; mills [machines]; mills for household purposes, other than 
hand-operated; pepper mills other than hand-operated; flour mills; centrifugal mills; 
controls (hydraulic -) for machines, motors and engines; machine wheelwork; controls 
(pneumatic -) for machines, motors and engines; feeders [parts of machines]; forge 
bellows; mixers [machines]; blenders, electric, for household purposes; agitators; 
bags (vacuum cleaner -); threshing machines; hammers (pneumatic -); hammers [parts of 
machines]; tilt hammers; power hammers; reeling apparatus, mechanical; boats (motors 
for -); clutches other than for land vehicles; meat choppers [machines]; 
superchargers; guides for machines; vacuum cleaner attachments for disseminating 
perfumes and disinfectants; pumps [machines]; pumps [parts of machines, engines or 
motors]; aerating pumps for aquaria; pumps (vacuum -) [machines]; compressed air 
pumps; pumps for heating installations; beer pumps; lubricating pumps; centrifugal 
pumps; blades [parts of machines]; knives for mowing machines; blades (chaff cutter 
-); knives, electric; scissors, electric; bearing brackets for machines; atomisers 
[machines]; axles for machines; steam traps; chucks [parts of machines]; drill chucks 
[parts of machines]; manifold (exhaust -) for engines; soldering irons, gas-operated; 
superheaters; gears, other than for land vehicles; reduction gears other than for land 
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vehicles; propulsion mechanisms other than for land vehicles; drilling machines; saws 
[machines]; chain saws; guns [tools using explosives]; glue guns, electric; compressed 
air guns for the extrusion of mastics; carburetter feeders; feeding apparatus for 
engine boilers; loading ramps; ploughs; pneumatic transporters; hangers [parts of 
machines]; anti-friction bearings for machines; roller bearings; self-oiling bearings; 
bearings for transmission shafts; ball-bearings; journal boxes [parts of machines]; 
elevators [lifts]; lifts, other than ski-lifts; hoists; pulleys; saw blades [parts of 
machines]; pistons [parts of machines or engines]; dashpot plungers [parts of 
machines]; pistons for engines; cylinders (pistons for -); catalytic converters; 
torque converters other than for land vehicles; conversion apparatus (fuel -) for 
internal combustion engines; presses [machines for industrial purposes]; presses; 
fodder presses; printing presses; typographic presses; swaging machines; transmissions 
for machines; elevator belts; drives (pedal -) for sewing machines; high pressure 
washers; cleaning appliances utilizing steam; food processors, electric; springs 
[parts of machines]; spinning wheels; punches for punching machines; kick starters for 
motorcycles; vacuum cleaners; tambours for embroidery machines; radiators [cooling] 
for motors and engines; pulverisers (sewage -); air brushes for applying colour; 
regulators [parts of machines]; pressure regulators [parts of machines]; feedwater 
regulators; speed governors for machines, engines and motors; knives [parts of 
machines]; cutting blow pipes, gas-operated; loom shafts; gears for weaving looms; 
belts for machines; fan belts for motors and engines; belts (dynamo -); belts for 
motors and engines; adhesive bands for pulleys; sifters; robots [machines]; stuffing 
boxes [parts of machines]; paper feeders [printing]; whisks, electric, for household 
purposes; sparking plugs for internal combustion engines; glow plugs for diesel 
engines; tedding machines; separators; separators (steam/oil -); cream/milk 
separators; sowers [machines]; mixing machines; snow ploughs; sheaf-binding machines; 
joints [parts of engines]; shaft couplings [machines]; fruit presses, electric, for 
household purposes; chaff cutters; milking machines (teat cups [suction cups] for -); 
stands for machines; machine tools; woodworking machines; sharpening machines; die-
cutting and tapping machines; trueing machines; mortising machines; stone working 
machines; metalworking machines; threading machines; planing machines; looms; lathes 
[machine tools]; milling machines; metal drawing machines; rolling mills; starters for 
motors and engines; stators [parts of machines]; glaziers' diamonds [parts of 
machines]; tables for machines; derricks; slide rests [parts of machines]; couplings 
other than for land vehicles; heat exchangers [parts of machines]; grating machines 
for vegetables; transmissions, other than for land vehicles; control cables for 
machines, engines or motors; boiler tubes [parts of machines]; turbines other than for 
land vehicles; hydraulic turbines; turbocompressors; connecting rods for machines, 
motors and engines; central vacuum cleaning installations; suction machines for 
industrial purposes; vehicle washing installations; degreasers [machines]; dust 
exhausting installations for cleaning purposes; mineral water making machines; sifting 
installations; pneumatic tube conveyors; dust removing installations for cleaning 
purposes; condensing installations; air suction machines; dividing machines; igniting 
devices for internal combustion engines; washing apparatus; binding apparatus for hay; 
extractors for mines; door openers and closers (hydraulic -) [parts of machines]; door 
openers and closers (pneumatic -) [parts of machines]; anti-pollution devices for 
motors and engines; curtain drawing devices, electrically operated; adhesive tape 
dispensers [machines]; beverage preparation machines, electromechanical; food 
preparation machines, electromechanical; control mechanisms for machines, engines or 
motors; shoe polishers, electric; wax-polishing (machines and apparatus for -), 
electric; air cushion devices for moving loads; handling apparatus for loading and 
unloading; elevating apparatus; aprons [parts of machines]; filter presses; filters 
[parts of machines or engines]; filtering machines; filters for cleaning cooling air, 
for engines; molds [parts of machines]; plates (printing -); brake linings other than 
for vehicles; journals [parts of machines]; centrifugal machines; elevator chains 
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[parts of machines]; chains (driving -) other than for land vehicles; cylinders for 
motors and engines; cylinders for machines; printing cylinders; shuttles [parts of 
machines]; joints (universal -) [cardan joints]; pulleys [parts of machines]; vacuum 
cleaner hoses; brushes [parts of machines]; brushes (dynamo -); brushes, electrically 
operated; carbon brushes [electricity]; ejectors; fuel economisers for motors and 
engines; excavators; shovels, mechanical; agricultural elevators; motors, electric, 
other than for land vehicles; electric hammers; parquet wax-polishers, electric; 
cartridges for filtering machines; escalators; automatic grapnels for marine purposes. 
 
類別 Class 11 
Apparatus for lighting, heating, steam generating, cooking, refrigerating, drying, 
ventilating, water supply and sanitary purposes; lamp shades; accumulators (steam -); 
accumulators (heat -); defrosters for vehicles; water heaters [apparatus]; 
distillation apparatus; desiccating apparatus; disinfectant apparatus; air deodorising 
apparatus; tanning apparatus [sun beds]; air (ionisation apparatus for the treatment 
of -); coffee roasters; beverages cooling apparatus; hand drying apparatus for 
washrooms; water purifying apparatus and machines; refrigerating apparatus and 
machines; drying apparatus and installations; freezers; drying apparatus; fruit 
roasters; framework of metal for ovens; coolers for furnaces; expansion tanks for 
central heating installations; refining towers for distillation; bidets; boilers, 
other than parts of machines; bath tubs; baths (spa -) [vessels]; bath tubs for sitz 
baths; waffle irons, electric; fans [air-conditioning]; fans [parts of air-
conditioning installations]; fans (electric -) for personal use; roasting spits; 
flushing apparatus; air reheaters; extractor hoods for kitchens; gas generators 
[installations]; condensers (gas -), other than parts of machines; acetylene 
generators; hydrants; burners; acetylene burners; petrol burners; burners (gas -); 
burners for lamps; burners (germicidal -); burners (incandescent -); oxhydrogen 
burners; burners (laboratory -); oil burners; alcohol burners; hot water bottles; 
footwarmers, electric or non-electric; bedwarmers; pocket warmers; lampshade holders; 
stills; showers; chimney flues; containers (refrigerating -); gas lighters; lighters; 
friction lighters for igniting gas; chimney blowers; coils [parts of distilling, 
heating or cooling installations]; ash boxes (furnace -); evaporators; flares; shower 
cubicles (enclosures); turkish bath cabinets, portable; refrigerating chambers; 
fireplaces, domestic; autoclaves [electric pressure cookers]; air valves for steam 
heating installations; level controlling valves in tanks; thermostatic valves [parts 
of heating installations]; carpets (electrically heated -); light bulbs; light bulbs, 
electric; solar collectors [heating]; distillation columns; lamp globes; air 
conditioning apparatus; gas boilers; laundry room boilers; heating boilers; coffee 
machines, electric; faucets for pipes; taps [faucets]; mixer taps for water pipes; 
forges, portable; barbecue grills (lava rocks for us in -); christmas trees (electric 
lights for -); acetylene flares; safety lamps; gas lamps; curling lamps; germicidal 
lamps for purifying air; projector lamps; lamps for directional signals of 
automobiles; light bulbs for directional signals for vehicles; arc lamps; laboratory 
lamps; oil lamps; soldering lamps; ultraviolet ray lamps, not for medical purposes; 
miners' lamps; electric lamps; chandeliers; barbecues; watering machines for 
agricultural purposes; disposable sterilization pouches; footmuffs, electrically 
heated; feeding bottles (heaters, electric, for -); baths (heaters for -); heaters for 
heating irons; heaters (immersion -); brackets for gas burners; anti-splash tap 
nozzles; heat pumps; filaments for electric lamps; filaments, electric (heating -); 
filaments (magnesium -) for lighting; house numbers (luminous -); bath linings; 
defrosting windows of vehicles (heating apparatus for -); bath fittings (hot air -); 
bath fittings; furnaces (loading apparatus for -); kiln furniture [supports]; bath 
installations (sauna -); refrigerating appliances and installations; blankets, 
electric, not for medical purposes; lamp reflectors; reflectors (vehicle -); chambers 
(clean -) [sanitary installations]; steam boilers, other than parts of machines; 
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pasteurisers; lamp casings; sockets for electric lights; coffee percolators, electric; 
furnaces, other than for experimental purposes; stoves [heating apparatus]; hot air 
ovens; microwave ovens [cooking apparatus]; incinerators; kilns; solar furnaces; 
urinals [sanitary fixtures]; feeding apparatus for heating boilers; heating plates; 
cookers; kitchen ranges [ovens]; aquarium heaters; aquarium lights; cushions [pads] 
(heating -), electric, not for medical purposes; cooking utensils, electric; water 
intake apparatus; deodorising apparatus, not for personal use; dehydrating (apparatus 
for -) foodstuffs organic materials; griddles [cooking appliances]; fumigation 
apparatus, not for medical purposes; gas scrubbing apparatus; oil-scrubbing apparatus; 
glue-heating appliances; drying apparatus for fodder and forage; water filtering 
apparatus; air purifying apparatus and machines; cooling appliances and installations; 
cooking installations; lighting installations; sanitary installations; cooking rings; 
lighting apparatus for vehicles; heating apparatus, electric; hot air apparatus; steam 
facial apparatus [saunas]; safety accessories for water or gas apparatus and pipes; 
gas apparatus (regulating and safety accessories for -); regulating accessories for 
water or gas apparatus and pipes; regulating and safety accessories for water 
apparatus; gas pipes (regulating and safety accessories for -); roasting jacks; anti-
dazzle devices for automobiles [lamp fittings]; plate warmers; electric appliances for 
making yogurt; rotisseries; radiator caps; diving lights; flashlights [torches]; 
washers for water taps; anti-glare devices for vehicles [lamp fittings]; radiators 
[heating]; central heating radiators; radiators, electric; sinks; disinfectant 
dispensers for toilets; drip irrigation emitters [irrigation fittings]; diffusers 
(light -); atomic piles; heat regenerators; flushing tanks; pressure water tanks; fire 
bars; roasters; lamps; standard lamps; ceiling lights; seats (toilet -); air vehicles 
(lighting installations for -); gas scrubbers [parts of gas installations]; lamp 
glasses; sterilizers; water sterilizers; air sterilisers; air driers [dryers]; laundry 
dryers, electric; driers (hair -); malt roasters; tobacco roasters; heat exchangers, 
not parts of machines; bread toasters; discharge tubes, electric, for lighting; 
chimneys (lamp -); luminous tubes for lighting; flues for heating boilers; boiler 
pipes [tubes] for heating installations; pipes [parts of sanitary installations]; 
toilets [water-closets]; toilets, portable; humidifiers for central heating radiators; 
wash-hand basins [parts of sanitary installations]; toilet bowls; water conduits 
installations; bath installations; air conditioning installations; air conditioners 
for vehicles; desalination plants; nuclear fuel and nuclear moderating material 
(installations for processing -); watering installations, automatic; cooling 
installations for water; cooling installations for liquids; milk cooling 
installations; cooling installations for tobacco; water purification installations; 
purification installations for sewage; steam generating installations; water 
distribution installations; air filtering installations; swimming pools chlorinating 
units; ventilation [air-conditioning] installations and apparatus; softening apparatus 
(water -); cooling installations and machines; heating installations; heaters for 
vehicles; heating installations (hot water -); polymerisation installations; water 
supply installations; ash conveyor installations, automatic; whirlpool-jet apparatus; 
air cooling apparatus; furnaces; aquarium filtration apparatus; flare stacks for use 
in the oil industry; headlights for automobiles; vehicle headlights; filters [parts of 
household or industrial installations]; filters for air conditioning; coffee filters, 
electric; drinking water (filters for -); lanterns; automobile lights; bicycle lights; 
lights for vehicles; pocket searchlights; lanterns for lighting; chines lanterns; 
fountains; fountains (ornamental -); deep fryers, electric; oven fittings made of 
fireclay; fittings, shaped, for furnaces; refrigerators; chromatography apparatus for 
industrial purposes; kettles, electric; dampers [heating]; ventilation hoods; 
ventilation hoods for laboratories; dental ovens; refrigerating cabinets; ice boxes; 
economizers (fuel -); carbon for arc lamps; elements (heating -). 
 
類別 Class 19 
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Building materials (non-metallic); non-metallic rigid pipes for building; asphalt, 
pitch and bitumen; non-metallic transportable buildings; aquaria [structures]; 
alabaster; door casings, not of metal; window frames, not of metal; asbestos cement; 
asphalt; beams, not of metal; balustrading; huts; pools (swimming -) [structures, not 
of metal]; arbours [structures] not of metal; concrete; bitumen; telephone booths, not 
of metal; beacons, not of metal, non-luminous; building paper; busts of stone, 
concrete or marble; bird baths [structures, not of metal]; binding agents for making 
briquettes; road repair (binding material for -); stained-glass windows; felt for 
building; aviaries, not of metal [structures]; gates, not of metal; diving boards, not 
of metal; geotextiles; gypsum; plaster; potters' clay; clay (potters' -) [raw 
material]; bricks (earth for -); clay ; gravel; aquarium gravel; granite; folding 
doors, not of metal; doors, not of metal ; coal tar; chimney cowls, not of metal; 
memorial plaques, not of metal; roofing shingles; timber (worked -); veneer wood; 
moldable wood; chimney shafts, not of metal; jalousies, not of metal; gutters, not of 
metal; bagasses of can (agglomerated -) [building material]; signs, non-luminous and 
non-mechanical, not of metal, for roads; signs, not of metal (non-luminous and non-
mechanical -); calcareous stone; lime; stonemasonry (works of -); works of art of 
stone, concrete or marble; cabanas not of metal; building stone; rubble; artificial 
stone; gravestones; reeds, for building; building (framework for -), not of metal; 
greenhouse frames, not of metal; cornices, not of metal; building cardboard 
[asphalted]; wood pulp board, for building; cardboard (building -); skating rinks 
[structures, not of metal]; quartz; caissons for construction work under water; 
bricks; fire burrs; water-pipe valves, not of metal or plastic; drain traps [valves], 
not of metal or plastic; mooring bollards, not of metal; cement posts; mantlepieces; 
chimney pots, not of metal; buildings, not of metal; poles, not of metal, for electric 
power lines; stringers [parts of staircases], not of metal; roofing, not of metal; 
manhole covers, not of metal; xylolith; chicken-houses, not of metal; paint spraying 
booths, not of metal; fair huts; building timber; timber (manufactured -); timber 
(sawn -); wood, semi-worked; staircases, not of metal; stair-treads [steps], not of 
metal; reinforcing materials, not of metal, for building; bituminous products for 
building; tar; planks [wood for building]; road coating materials; roads (materials 
for making and coating -); chalk (raw -); calcareous marl; mosaics for building; 
marble; slate powder; porches, not of metal, for building; roof flashing, not of 
metal; perches; wall claddings, not of metal, for building; moldings, not of metal, 
for building; moldings, not of metal, for cornices; coatings [building materials]; 
enclosures (tomb or grave -), not of metal; laths, not of metal; scantlings 
[carpentry]; boards (floor -); wall linings, not of metal, for building; fences, not 
of metal; crash barriers, not of metal, for roads; latticework, not of metal; windows, 
not of metal; olivine for building; concrete (shuttering, not of metal, for -); 
greenhouses, transportable, not of metal; branching pipes, not of metal; monuments, 
not of metal; tombs [monuments], not of metal; wainscotting, not of metal; signalling 
panels, non-luminous and non-mechanical, not of metal; flooring (parquet -); 
partitions, not of metal; floors, not of metal; ceilings, not of metal; lintels, not 
of metal; casement windows, not of metal; sand, except foundry sand; aquarium sand; 
sand (silver -); sandstone for building; rocket launching platforms, not of metal; 
platforms, prefabricated, not of metal; tiles, not of metal, for building; floor 
tiles, not of metal; paving slabs, not of metal; cement slabs; gravestone slabs, not 
of metal; roofing, not of metal, incorporating solar cells; cladding, not of metal, 
for building; asphalt paving; wood paving; lighting slabs; macadam; cement coatings 
(fireproof -); paving blocks, not of metal; roof coverings, not of metal; bituminous 
coatings for roofing; vinyl siding; tarred strips, for building; road marking sheets 
and strips of synthetic material; sills, not of metal; docks, not of metal, for 
mooring boats (floating -); cork [compressed]; props, not of metal; grout; asbestos 
mortar; tanks of masonry; furrings of wood; pilings, not of metal; insect screens not 
of metal; vaults, not of metal [burial]; bicycle parking installations, not of metal; 
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shutters, not of metal; statues of stone, concrete or marble; figurines [statuettes] 
of stone, concrete or marble; building glass; alabaster glass; safety glass; glass 
granules for road marking; insulating glass [building]; window glass, except glass for 
vehicle windows; plate glass [windows], for building; tombstone stelae, not of metal; 
advertisement columns, not of metal; telegraph posts, not of metal; hips for roofing; 
terra cotta; penstock pipes, not of metal; pipes (water--) not of metal; gutter pipes, 
not of metal; ducts, not of metal, for ventilating and air-conditioning installations; 
drain pipes, not of metal; chimneys, not of metal; pipes (rigid -), not of metal 
[building]; sandstone tubes; tufa; angle irons, not of metal; lengthening pieces, not 
of metal, for chimneys; plywood; door panels, not of metal; foundry molds [moulds], 
not of metal; floor boards (parquet -); pigsties; silos, not of metal; silica 
[quartz]; blast furnaces (cement for -); furnaces (cement for -); magnesia cement; 
cement ; pantiles; schists; roofing slates; slag [building material]; clinker stone; 
railroad ties, not of metal; veneers; blinds [outdoor], not of metal and not of 
textile; clinker ballast; building panels, not of metal; masts [poles], not of metal; 
flashing, not of metal, for building; concrete building elements; letter boxes of 
masonry. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
類別 Class 6 
Common metals and their alloys; metal building materials; transportable buildings of 
metal; materials of metal for railway tracks; non-electric cables and wires of common 
metal; ironmongery, small items of metal hardware; pipes and tubes of metal; safes; 
goods of common metal not included in other classes; ores; aluminium; anchors; 
fittings of metal for compressed air ducts; fittings of metal for building; white 
metal; beacons of metal, non-luminous; vats of metal; girders of metal; joists of 
metal; bottles [metal containers] for compressed gas or liquid air; preserving boxes 
of metal; reels of metal, non-mechanical, for flexible hoses; swimming pools [metal 
structures]; beryllium [glucinium]; blooms [metallurgy]; ingots of common metal; bolts 
of metal; eye bolts; casks of metal; buoys (mooring -) of metal; barrels of metal; 
bracelets of metal (identification -) for hospitals; bronze; bells ; bells for 
animals; letters and numerals of common metal, except type; silos of metal; busts of 
common metal; vanadium; baths (bird -) [structures of metal]; benches (vice -) of 
metal; screws of metal; aviaries of metal [structures]; tungsten; hoppers of metal, 
non-mechanical; gates of metal; sleeves [metal hardware]; signboards of metal; diving 
boards of metal; loading gauge rods, of metal, for railway wagons; nuts of metal; 
galena [ore]; celtium [hafnium]; nails; brads; horseshoe nails; germanium; tombs of 
metal; vice claws of metal; doors of metal; chimney cowls of metal; paving blocks of 
metal; memorial plaques, of metal; tombstone plaques of metal; chimney shafts of 
metal; packaging containers of metal; containers of metal for storing acids; jalousies 
of metal; iron, unwrought or semi-wrought; gutters of metal; tinplate; bungs of metal; 
bars (latch -) of metal; window fasteners of metal; crampons of metal [cramps]; 
binding screws of metal for cables; wheel clamps [boots]; rivets of metal; padlocks; 
locks of metal for vehicles; locks of metal, other than electric; locks of metal for 
bags; spring locks; box fasteners of metal; machine belt fasteners of metal; door 
bolts; bottle closures of metal; closures of metal for containers; plugs of metal 
(wall -); latches of metal; tension links; stretchers for metal bands [tension links]; 
wire stretchers [tension links]; iron bands (stretchers for -) [tension links]; 
couplings of metal for chains; door bells, non-electric; signs, non-luminous and non-
mechanical, of metal, for roads; signs, non-luminous and non-mechanical, of metal; 
numberplates, of metal; bronzes [works of art]; works of art of common metal; indium; 
cabanas of metal; telephone booths of metal; cadmium; paint (booths of metal for 
spraying -); ropes of metal; telpher cables; greenhouse frames of metal; building 
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(framework of metal for -); cornices of metal; skating rinks [structures of metal]; 
cermets; drain traps [valves] of metal; keys; knobs of metal; cobalt, raw; chill-molds 
[foundry]; elbows of metal for pipes; bed casters of metal; casters of metal 
(furniture -); manifolds of metal for pipelines; pillars of metal for buildings; 
sealing caps of metal; bottle caps of metal; tent pegs of metal; keys (rings of common 
metal for -); copper rings; ferrules of metal; ferrules of metal for handles; rings of 
metal; door fittings, of metal; fittings of metal for windows; buildings of metal; 
guard rails of metal; baskets of metal; money boxes of metal; door cases of metal; 
stringers [parts of staircases] of metal; casks (taps for -), of metal; tubbing of 
metal; casings of metal for oilwells; roofing of metal; brackets of metal for 
building; turntables [railways]; manhole covers of metal; pitons of metal 
[mountaineering equipment]; hooks [metal hardware]; pot hooks of metal; hooks for 
slate [metal hardware]; hooks of metal for clothes rails; clothes hooks of metal; 
chicken-houses, of metal; brass, unwrought or semi-wrought; bands of metal for tying-
up purposes; scaffolding of metal; staircases of metal; ladders of metal; limonite; 
steel sheets; cast steel; animals (traps for wild -) ; magnesium; manganese; 
reinforcing materials, of metal, for concrete; machine belts (reinforcing materials of 
metal for -); pipes (reinforcing materials of metal for -); building (reinforcing 
materials of metal for -); materials of metal for funicular railway permanent ways; 
railway material of metal; masts of metal; steel masts; copper, unwrought or semi-
wrought; sheets and plates of metal; common metals, unwrought or semi-wrought; 
pyrophoric metals; molybdenum; door knockers; monuments of metal; pipe muffs of metal; 
porches of metal [building]; tombs (monuments of metal for -); bronzes for tombstones; 
roof flashing of metal; fish plates [rails]; flashing of metal, for building; anvils; 
anvils [portable]; beak-irons [bick-irons]; ferrules of metal for walking sticks; rope 
thimbles of metal; handcuffs; duckboards of metal; german silver; nickel; niobium; 
grease nipples; thread of metal for tying-up purposes; binding thread of metal for 
agricultural purposes; house numbers of metal, non-luminous; braces of metal for 
handling loads; wall claddings of metal [building]; wall linings of metal [building]; 
cladding of metal for construction and building; moldings of metal for cornices; laths 
of metal; barrel hoops of metal; fences of metal; tree protectors of metal; barriers 
(crash -) of metal for roads; latticework of metal; ironwork for doors; ironwork for 
windows; windows of metal; casement windows of metal; tin; shuttering of metal for 
concrete; filings of metal; cask stands of metal; poles of metal, for electric lines; 
props of metal; wainscotting of metal; signalling panels, non-luminous and non-
mechanical, of metal; branching pipes of metal; partitions of metal; lintels of metal; 
strap-hinges of metal; shims; rocket launching platforms of metal; platforms, 
prefabricated, of metal ; pallets of metal (transport -); floor tiles, of metal; tiles 
of metal for building; anchor plates; armour plate; gravestone slabs of metal; tile 
floorings of metal; iron slabs; lead seals; loading pallets, of metal; handling 
pallets of metal; firedogs [andirons]; armour plating; roof coverings of metal; floors 
of metal; sills of metal; ceilings of metal; brazing alloys; gold solder; silver 
solder; door closers, non-electric; valves of metal, other than parts of machines; 
cables and pipes (clips of metal for -); water-pipe valves of metal; docks of metal 
for mooring boats (floating -); iron wire; aluminium wire; wire for aerials; soldering 
wire of metal; wire of common metal alloys, except fuse wire; barbed wire; copper 
wire, not insulated; steel wire; washers of metal; springs [metal hardware]; welding 
(rods of metal for -); brazing (rods of metal for -); rods of metal for brazing and 
welding; enclosures of metal for tombs; window frames of metal; frames of metal for 
building; tanks of metal; containers of metal [storage, transport]; containers of 
metal for liquid fuel; containers of metal for compressed gas or liquid air; floating 
containers of metal; rails of metal; belts of metal for handling loads; gratings of 
metal; furnace fireguards; pulleys of metal, other than for machines; runners of metal 
for sliding doors; sash pulleys; iron ores; ores of metal; chrome ores; tool handles 
of metal; door handles of metal; scythe handles of metal; broom handles of metal; 
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knife handles of metal; pilings of metal; lead, unwrought or semi-wrought; safes 
[strong boxes]; vaults of metal [burial]; buckles of common metal [hardware]; door 
scrapers; cable joints of metal, non-electric; junctions of metal for pipes; jets of 
metal; anti-friction metal; silver plated tin alloy; nickel-silver; bindings of metal; 
sheaf binders of metal; shutters of metal; outdoor blinds of metal; steel alloys; hoop 
iron; hoop steel; steel, unwrought or semi-wrought; tinfoil; statues of common metal; 
figurines [statuettes] of common metal; tombstone stelae of metal; pegs of metal; bars 
for metal railings; posts of metal; advertisement columns of metal; telegraph posts of 
metal; points (railway -); steps [ladders] of metal; loads (slings of metal for 
handling -); stair treads [steps] of metal; identity plates of metal; tantalum 
[metal]; mortar (troughs of metal for mixing -); greenhouses of metal, transportable; 
titanium; wire cloth; tombac; boarding stairs of metal, mobile, for passengers; cables 
of metal, non-electric; wire rope; pipework of metal; air conditioning installations 
(ducts of metal for ventilating and -); penstock pipes of metal; pipes of metal; 
gutter pipes of metal; drain pipes of metal; chimneys of metal; water-pipes of metal; 
steel pipes; central heating installations (ducts and pipes of metal for -); mooring 
bollards of metal; turnstiles, non-automatic; angle irons; packings (tin-plate -); 
stops of metal; door stops of metal; sash fasteners of metal for windows; bicycle 
parking installations of metal; towel dispensers, fixed, of metal; tungsten iron; iron 
(molybdenum -); iron (silicon -); ferrotitanium; chrome iron; door panels of metal; 
flanges of metal [collars]; vanes of metal (weather- or wind- -); aluminium foil; 
foils of metal for wrapping and packaging; ice moulds of metal; foundry molds [moulds] 
of metal; coffins (fittings of metal for -); beds (fittings of metal for -); fittings 
of metal for furniture; building or furniture fittings of nickel-silver; chromium; 
cattle chains; chains for dogs; safety chains of metal; chains of metal; zinc; 
zirconium; tiles of metal; cast iron, unwrought or semi-wrought; balls of steel; 
hinges of metal; poles of metal; crampons [climbing irons]; cashboxes of metal; boxes 
(safety cash -) ; belt stretchers of metal; railroad ties of metal; window casement 
bolts; cotter pins; spurs; roller blinds of steel; boards of metal (building -); 
insect screens of metal; furnace fire screens; badges of metal for vehicles; bolts 
(lock -); bins of metal; tool boxes of metal, empty; chests of metal for food; boxes 
of common metal; letter boxes of metal; animals (metal cages for wild -); bird-
repelling devices made of metal (wind-driven -).

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

302231298 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

M & C Toy Centre Ltd. 
Unit 813, Peninsula Centre, 
67 Mody Road, TST East, Kowloon, 
Hong Kong 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Daisy Lui 
Unit 813, Peninsula Centre, 
67 Mody Road, TST East, Kowloon, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

28 
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 公報編號 Journal No.: 2022/43 公布日期 Publication Date:14-04-2022 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

23-04-2012  
 
08-04-2022 

     
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
類別 Class 20 
Furniture, mirrors, picture frames; non-metal and non-leather key chains; sleeping 
bags; non-metal key holders, cushions 
 
類別 Class 21 
mugs, cups; rice bowls; dishes; household or kitchen utensils and containers, namely, 
spatulas, grills, pots, pitchers, tea sets, lunch boxes; beverage glassware; 
dinnerware, namely, plates, cups, saucers, sugar bowls, bowls, gravy boats, platters, 
drinking glasses, wine glasses, tea pots, coffee pots, all make of glass, porcelain 
and earthenware; storage jars made of glass; storage canister jars made of porcelain, 
and earthenware 
 
類別 Class 24 
textiles and textile good, namely, place mats, quilts, curtains, bed linens, 
handkerchiefs, pillow cases; textile bed covers and table cloths; shower curtains; 
textile sheets for making sleeping bags; towels 
 
類別 Class 25 
clothing, namely, dresses shirts, pants, shorts, socks, belts, under-garments, 
pajamas, scarves, gloves, leggings, stockings, raincoats, nightgowns; footwear and 
headgear 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
類別 Class 28 
toys; games and playthings, namely, dolls, doll accessories, toy figures; toy animals; 
plush toys

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

302254257 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  N/A 



 
  
                        

23/23 
 

 

 公報編號 Journal No.: 2022/43 公布日期 Publication Date:14-04-2022 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

Mark Description:  

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

NIIN Limited 
FLAT/RM 307 YU YUET LAI BLDG 
43-55 WYNDHAM ST CENTRAL 
HONG KONG 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

GLOBAL INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY COMPANY LIMITED 
Unit 602-3 & 5, 6/F, Exchange Tower, 
33 Wang Chiu Road, Kowloon Bay, Kowloon, 
Hong Kong 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

14,20 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

17-05-2012  
 
07-04-2022 

     
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
類別 Class 18 
Belts (Leather shoulder -); Briefcases; Cases, of leather or leatherboard; Handbags; 
Leather, unworked or semi-worked; Pocket wallets; Purses; Wallets (Pocket -); all 
included in class 18. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Belts [clothing]; Hats [clothing]; Scandals; Tee-shirts; all included in class 25. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
類別 Class 14 
Agates; Alloys of precious metal; Amulets [jewellery, jewelry (Am.)]; Badges of 
precious metal; Beads for making jewelry; Boxes of precious metal; Bracelets 
[jewellery, jewelry (Am.)]; Brooches [jewellery, jewelry (Am.)]; Chains [jewellery, 
jewelry (Am.)]; Charms [jewellery, jewelry (Am.)]; Cloisonné jewellery [jewelry 
(Am.)]; Cuff links; Earrings; Gold thread [jewellery, jewelry (Am.)]; Jewellery; 
Jewellery cases [caskets]; Jewellery of yellow amber; Jewellery (Paste -); Jewelry; 
Jewelry cases [caskets]; Jewelry of yellow amber; Jewelry (Paste -) [costume jewelry]; 
Links (Cuff -); Necklaces [jewellery, jewelry (Am.)]; Ornamental pins; Ornaments 
[jewellery, jewelry (Am.)]; Pearls [jewellery, jewelry (Am.)]; Pins [jewellery, 
jewelry (Am.)]; Pins (Ornamental -); Precious metals, unwrought or semi-wrought; 
Precious stones; Rings [jewellery, jewelry (Am.)]; Semi-precious stones; Silver 
thread; Threads of precious metal [jewellery, jewelry (Am.)]; Trinkets [jewellery, 
jewelry (Am.)]; Wire of precious metal [jewellery, jewelry (Am.)]; Works of art of 
precious metal; all included in class 14. 
 
類別 Class 20 
Animal horns; Bamboo; Display stands; Horn, unworked or semi-worked; Mouldings for 
picture frames; Picture frames; Shells; all included in class 20. 


